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DISCLAIMER:   

The Meadview Monitor is an official publication of the 

Meadview Civic Association (MCA), ( a membership 

association), P.O. Box 217, Meadview, AZ 86444. 

(928) 564-2313, Fax (928) 564-2520, or email: 

mca@citlink.net (please put “Meadview Monitor” in the 

subject line.) Notice in the Meadview Monitor is official 

notice of any and all proceedings of the MCA. 

Submissions become the property of The Meadview 

Monitor. We will not publish any letters or ads that are 

unsuitable for this newsletter or for which the MCA be 

held liable. The Board of Governors will make the final 

decisions on those letters, ads and/or articles that are 

printed. All articles must have a by-line. All letters 

must have a name and a traceable address. 

WEBSITE: www.mca-az.com 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

Frank Eakins……………..President 

Ron King……..…….Vice-President 

Joy Luke……………..…...Secretary 

Kent Barney……………...Treasurer 

Cloyd Moody…..….Asst. Treasurer 
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PRESIDENT’S LETTER 

January/February 2015 

 

** IT’S A NEW YEAR ** 
 

 We have completed a very successful year in 2014, and things are running extremely 

smoothly. A “big” thanks to our very capable and loyal staff for our success. They have made us  

look good! A huge part of that success has been our ability in recovering so many “past due” 

assessments, which has allowed us to cover our budget for the 2014 year. Now, we will be facing 

our 2015 challenge for the continuing maintenance and repairs to keep our facilities in “Tip Top” 

shape. 

 

 Our wonderful volunteers have made our service even easier with the many activities over  

the year: The monthly Pot Lucks (with their variety of themes), the 4
th
 of July Ice Cream Social,     

the Halloween Trunk or Treat, the amazing Thanksgiving Dinner for our community, and even       

the Election Day Bar-B-Que. 

 

 In May, we will have our yearly election and there     will be two Board of Governors seats that 

need to be filled. Therefore, I am urging any members who may wish to participate and serve on the 

Board of Governors to fill out  and application. You can find the application form in this Monitor, OR 

applications may be obtained in the MCA    office. If necessary, you may call our office to have an 

application mailed to you. Please consider this  opportunity. 

 

 Our 2015 assessments have been mailed. If you   have not received yours, please contact 

the MCA office     and they will follow up with you. 

 

 We are continuing to address the 

“needed” air conditioning fund, the 

acoustics in the auditorium, the roof repair 

and the solar panels that need replacing for 

the pool. 

 

 The Board and I look forward in our 

continuing service to you during this 

coming year with the best of our ability. 

 

 Thank you for the opportunity to 

represent you and thank you for “your” 

continued support and confidence in us. 

 

Respectfully Yours, 

Frank Eakins, 

President 



MEADVIEW MONITOR                           JANUARY/FEBRUARY, 2015 

4 



MEADVIEW MONITOR                           JANUARY/FEBRUARY, 2015 

5 



MEADVIEW MONITOR                           JANUARY/FEBRUARY, 2015 

6 



MEADVIEW MONITOR                           JANUARY/FEBRUARY, 2015 

7 

“TRUNK  

OR  

TREAT  

2014” 
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I. Candidate Eligibility:     

  A slate of candidates, all of whom are members 

in good standing of the Meadview Civic Association, shall be 

selected by a nominating committee. The consent of all 

candidates shall be obtained before placing their names on 

the ballot. At the annual meeting a member present may 

nominate a member for the Board of Governors. No write-in 

candidates shall be accepted unless nominated at the annual 

meeting. No member nominated at the annual meeting shall 

be considered unless the candidate consents to serve if 

elected. The presiding officer shall limit nominating speeches 

from the floor to one (1) minute each. 

II. Who May Vote:     

 Only members in good standing will be eligible to vote.  

To be a member in good standing means that all association 

assessments on lots being voted, have been paid in full by 2 

P.M., THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING. 

III. Voting Eligibility:      

 A person eligible to vote in this election must be the 

owner or co-owner of Meadview property which is presently 

being assessed by the Association.   

 One vote only may be cast for each lot so assessed. 

Where a lot or lots are owned by one or more persons, only 

one of the persons named as co-owner may vote for any one 

lot. Only one vote per lot is allowed.       

 You may vote by absentee ballot if unable to attend the 

meeting. You must request your absentee ballot from the 

Secretary of the Board. Carefully follow the instructions sent 

with your ballot(s) and return to the Secretary. ABSENTEE 

BALLOTS MUST BE RECEIVED BY THE SECRETARY OF 

THE ASSOCIATION RECEIVED BY THE CLOSE OF THE 

LAST BUSINESS DAY PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING. 

IV. Verification of Voting Eligibility:   

 Each prospective voter will be required to present proper 

identification prior to receiving the ballot(s) for voting. 

Association records will be checked to verify that such person 

is a member in good standing. Each prospective voter will 

then be given the specified number of ballots, one for each 

member lot, and will then cast his/her ballot(s) immediately 

after verification.    

 Voting hours shall be from the conclusion of the annual 

meeting to 2:00 p.m.    

 There shall be no electioneering within one hundred  

(100) yards of the polling place. 

V. Ballots for Voting: Subsequent to verification of eligibility 

to vote, members will be given one (1) ballot for each lot for 

which he/she is authorized to cast a vote. Members, after 

verification of eligibility to vote, and receiving the ballot(s)  

shall proceed to vote and deposit said ballot(s) in the ballot 

box within ten (10) minutes. A member voting for more than 

ten (10) ballots shall have multiples of ten (10) minutes for 

each ten (10) ballots being voted. 

VI. Voting Procedures:     

 A. In accordance with the desires of the majority of 

the Association members as expressed at the May 28, 1988 

meeting and at the prerogative of the present Board of 

Governors as authorized in Article III, Section I of the By-Laws 

of the Association, the number of persons to sit on the Board 

of Governors shall be seven (7).   

 B. Place an “ X”  in the box beside the name of each 

candidate you wish to vote for. On all propositions, place an 

“X” in the appropriate box. On all proposed By-Laws changes 

mark an “X” in the appropriate box.   

 C. Fold your ballot and deposit in the ballot box 

provided. NOTE: Voting for more candidates than seats 

available will invalidate the ballot. 

VII. Ballot Counting:     

 A. After all the ballots have been cast, the Election 

Committee will open the ballot box and proceed to count and 

record the votes.     

 B. To verify proper performance in all aspects of the 

election, the election will be monitored by appointed 

Association members. 

VIII. Installation of Officers:    

 A. Immediately after the determination of names of 

the winning candidates, the newly elected members will 

assume their positions on the Board.    

 B. In accordance with Article III of the Association By

-Laws, the Board members will be elect executive officers 

from their owns ranks. The executive officers of the 

Association shall be President, Vice-President, Secretary, 

Assistant Secretary, Treasurer, and Assistant Treasurer. 

 C. This Board of Governors shall manage and control 

the business affairs of the Association in accordance with the 

terms and conditions of the Articles of Incorporation and the 

By-Laws of the Association. 

IX. Voting by Absentee Ballot:   

 Members can request an absentee ballot, one for each lot 

on which an assessment is paid, which will list the slate of 

candidate dates, Propositions, and the proposed By-Law 

changes. The request form for absentee ballots should be 

filled in and mailed to:        

 Secretary       

 Meadview Civic Association               

 P.O. Box 217        

 Meadview, AZ 86444   

 Upon receipt of the request form, eligibility and number of 

votes entitled to be cast will be determined. The ballot(s) will 

be mailed to the requester with a return envelope addressed 

to the Secretary of the Board. After indicating your choice of 

candidates and By-Law changes, seal the ballot(s) in the 

envelope addressed to the Secretary. Walk-in Absentee 

ballots will be accepted until, 2 P.M., THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO 

THE ANUUAL MEETING. Absentee Ballots received after 

THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING mail pick-

up, will be invalid.     

 Upon receipt the sealed envelope with the absentee 

ballot showing the Bar Code of the voter shall be logged in 

and placed in a locked ballot box. On election Day, the 

Election Committee will remove the ballot from the envelope 

for counting purposes. 

Special Notice to ALL MCA Members Legal Notice of Election 
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CANDIDATE APPLICATION FOR 

2015 BOARD OF GOVERNORS’ ELECTION 

 On Saturday, May 23, 2015, at the MCA Annual Membership  

 Meeting two members will be elected for positions to serve on  

 the  Meadview Civic Association Board of Governors. 

 

Please fill out this application if you wish to run for the vacated offices. 

Requirements are listed below: 

 

NAME:  

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

RESIDENT ADDRESS:  

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

LOT #: _______________________________________________________________________ 

TELEPHONE #: _______________________________________________________________ 

Approximate date of full-time residency on a “deeded” MCA lot: 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

An applicant must be a full-time resident for a minimum of one year. 

 

Please provide a short biography & photo with your application. 

 

Please return this application to the MCA office, NO LATER THAN FEBRUARY 15, 2015, to 
insure publication in the March/April Monitor. 

 

Should you have questions, you may contact: 

 

Ron King at: (928) 564-2790 

Or  

The MCA Office Staff at:  (928)  564-2313 
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2015 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

AND ELECTION 

MAY 23, 2015 AT 10:00 AM 

APPLICATIONS FOR OPEN BOARD SEATS 

WILL BE AVAILABLE DECEMBER 1, 2014. 

APPLICATIONS MUST BE SUBMITTED BY 

FEBRUARY 15, 2015 FOR PUBLICATION IN 

THE MARCH/APRIL MONITOR. 

 

 

RON KING 

A BIMONTHLY PUBLICATION 

ADVERTISEMENT RATES PER ISSUE 

AND ANNUALLY 

Business Card - $6 per issue or $36 per year. 

1/4 Page - $10 per issue or $60 per year. 

Half Page - $20 per issue or $120 per year. 

Full Page - $40 per issue or $240 per year. 

Please make check payable to Meadview Civic 

Association, Place your ad with payment in the 

mail to: P.O. 217 Meadview, AZ 86444. 

The MCA  reserves the right to edit or refuse ads 

or submissions. 

Sorry, no refunds for cancellations. 

NOTE: All ads must be paid in advance. 

As a courtesy to our advertisers we will include a 

link to your website. Polls open following the conclusion of the 

meeting and close at  2:00 p.m. 

A BIOGRAPHY IS 

RECOMMENDED. 

JANUARY POT LUCK BRUNCH 

(January 24
th

, at 10:00 a.m.) 

In keeping with offering a variety of activities, the MCA will be sponsoring a January 
Brunch for our members. 

The usual monthly Pot Luck Dinner, that is held in January, on the fourth Saturday of 

the month at 5:30 p.m. has been cancelled. 

 Instead, the MCA will be offering a Breakfast Pot Luck Brunch on      
Saturday, January 24

th
, at 10:00 a.m. 

Please note this on your calendar. 

  You may “sign up” in the usual way in the MCA office.   
             Or        

Call:     (928) 564-2313 

We look forward to seeing you there! 
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Events Calendars 

Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays Fridays 

Body        

Conditioning 

8 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

Quail 

10 am 

3rd Tues. of each 

month 

Meets in Auditorium 

Body               

Conditioning 

8 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

C.O.M. 

10 am 

1st Thurs. of each 

month.  

Dark June, July          

& August! 

Meets in Auditorium 

Body         

Conditioning 

8 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

Splash Dance 

9 am 

Meets in Pool 

Summer only 

Crafty   

Ladies 

1 pm 

Meets in Classroom 

Splash Dance 

9 am 

Meets in Pool 

Summer Only 

Red Hat       

Society 

1 pm 

3rd Thurs. each month 

Meets in Auditorium 

Splash Dance 

9 am 

Meets in Pool 

Summer Only 

Sit & be fit 

10:15 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

Bingo 

6:30 pm 

Dark June, July & 

August 

Meets in Auditorium 

Sit & be fit 

10:15 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

 Sit & be fit 

10:15 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

End of the 

Line Dancers 

6 pm 

Meets in Auditorium 

 

 Explorers 

6:30 pm 

2nd Wed. of each month 

Meets in Auditorium 

 Bingo 

1 pm 

Dark June, July         

& August  

Meets in Auditorium 

JOIN US FOR SPLASH DANCE OR A COOL SWIM WHENEVER YOU PLEASE! 

REMEMBER, OUR POT LUCKS ARE AT 5:30 PM THE 4TH SATURDAY OF EACH MONTH! 

These functions & times may change, but if you have questions, please check with each group. 
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 Get ready for the dog-gondest fishing contest 

you’ve ever seen. Starting Thanksgiving weekend, the 

Meadview Marina is sponsoring the Meadview fishing 

scoreboard. What’s it all about? Well, it’s a six month 

fishing contest, ending on May 31st, 1967. But here’s 

the fun part. Just about anyone with a little luck or a lot 

of skill can win, ‘cause there are weekly prizes and 

monthly prizes as well as the overall scoreboard 

winners.     

 Here’s how it works. In order to qualify your 

catch for the scoreboard, all you have to do is weigh in 

your fish at the Meadview Marina store and have your 

photo taken to verify the catch. One point will be 

awarded for each game fish weighing over 3 lbs., if it 

isn’t a weekly or monthly winners. (Only one fish can 

be weighed per catch, and only one fish per day). This 

makes it fair for the local folks and visitors alike.

 Each week a five dollar gift certificate will be 

awarded for the largest game fish caught regardless of 

species. Game fish qualifying for the scoreboard are 

bass, trout, crappie and catfish. The weekly contest 

starts on Sunday morning and ends 10:00 p.m. 

Saturday night.     

 Each month a $10. 00 gift certificate will be 

awarded to the largest of EACH species of game fish 

logged on the scoreboard during the month. (That’s a 

total of four monthly winners in addition to the 

individual weekly winners). The monthly contest ends 

at 10:00 p.m. on the third Saturday of each month and 

starts again the following Sunday morning.  

 The first overall scoreboard contest ends at 

10:00 p.m., May 31st, 1967. The overall winner will 

receive a new 33 H.P. Evinrude electric start Ski-Twin 

outboard engine. Other beautiful prizes will be 

awarded to second, third, fourth and fifth place   

winners.     

 Winners will be determined on the basis of 

overall points for the duration of the contest. Points will 

be awarded on the following basis.   

 One point will be awarded for each game fish 

weighed in over 3 pounds if it isn’t a weekly or monthly 

winner.      

 Five points will be awarded to each weekly 

winner.      

 Ten points will be awarded to each monthly 

winner.      

 All points and awards are based on the largest 

fish by weight. Each month the weekly and monthly 

winners will have their picture in the Meadview Monitor 

and the total score for the month will be printed, 

together with current point standings of the leaders. 

Winners will be notified and receive their  gift 

certificates by mail. The gift certificates are good for 

any item or items of your choice at the Meadview 

Marina, including sporting goods, groceries, gas, 

meals or just whatever you choose.  

 We’ve heard a lot of bragging up our way 

about the powerful catches made by a lot of you folks 

and here’s your chance to prove your skill. The whole 

scoreboard will be a lot of fun, and the worse thing that 

can happen to you is that you might get a bad case of 

contest fever.     

 The contest is just started so plan on getting in 

the game early. The lunkers are waiting for you and so 

are the certificates and prizes. Careful now fellows. We 

wouldn’t want  to be out shines by having a gal win the 

contest, would we?                 

In the next BLAST FROM THE PAST  article we will 

feature First Outdoor Barbeque by Jackie Brown 

BLAST FROM THE PAST   Meadview Monitor, December 1966.                

MEADVIEW MARINA TO SPONSOR FISHING SCOREBOARD 

TAD’S AUTO & MARINE SERVICE & REPAIR   TAD’S BOAT & RV STORAGE 
ASE Certified Mechanic                    Covered and Uncovered 
A/C Tune ups                 24 ft. TO 36 ft. Covered 
Brakes -  Suspension                ANY SIZE Uncovered 
Computer Diagnostics             24-Hour Access 

Gate Code to Entry  

27070 N. PIERCE FERRY ROAD 

MEADVIEW, AZ 86444 

1-928-564-2855 
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FRIENDS OF THE JOSHUA TREE FOREST 

Mother Nature cooperated with our planned activities in the forest on Saturday, December 6
th
, by 

giving us a beautiful day! We hope to do more of these kinds of activities in the future. Hope that 

all of you will have a chance to visit one, or many, of these events. We thank all of you who have 

shown an interest, have become members, or donated to our efforts. 

We talked about the Joshua Trees and other plants. The summer rains gave us Spring-like 

blooms this Fall. 

We had a little local history lesson…….then lunch. 

Some of the group drove up Diamond Bar Rd. to the ridge road and                                     

checked out the old windmill...which has ben updated with a solar panel.                                     

Two vehicles continued on the ridge road and wash back to Meadview.                                      

The rest of us went back by pavement. 

The Bobcat photo featured on the November/

December issue was taken by Nick Schmidt. 

Congrats it is a wonderful picture. 

ATTENTION!!!! On the second Saturday of 

every month the MCA holds a Member’s 

Meeting available to all MCA Members. Please 

come and join us in the meeting. REMEMBER– 

The Second Saturday of Every Month at 9:00 

a.m. 

PLEASE LET US KNOW WHEN YOU MOVE!! 

We need your new address! We have provided 

an address update form on the last page of the 

Meadview Monitor issues. Just fill it out and mail 

it to us. 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION -  Some article 

writers provide photos of their trips or events, of 

which I am limited to put in the printed version of 

the Monitor issues. I have decided that I can add 

them to the version of the Monitor before I add it 

to the website. So, if you would like to see the 

pictures in color and possibly more photos 

please visit our website: www.mca-az.com. 

DON’T FORGET -  the Board of Governors 

application is in this issue. Fill it out and turn it 

into our office if you are interested in running for 

one of the two positions available this election 

period. We look forward to your participation. 

THANK YOU! Thanks to all of the folks that 

take the time to write their articles for their  

groups. They are all very informative. I know I 

enjoy reading each and every one of them. 

EDITOR’S COLUMN  

By Edie Needham 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

FOR 2015                
February 14th,     

Valentines Day Party                

March 17th, St. Patrick’s 

Day Karaoke Party        

May 2nd, Cinco De Mayo Weekend Band Party   

May 23rd, Memorial Day Weekend Band Party   

July 3rd, 4th of July Weekend Band Party          

July 4th, 4th of July Weekend Band Party       

August 8th, Summer Karaoke Party          

September 5th, Labor Day Band Party            

October 31st, Halloween Costume Party   

November 13th, Thanksgiving Pot Luck Dinner 

December 12th, Christmas Sweater Karaoke Party 

December 31st, New Years Eve Band Party 

290 E. Meadview Blvd, Meadview, AZ 86444  

(928) 564-2100 

 

COM Reviews of the NOV/DEC Meetings! 

THE NOV. program introduced Deb Warren, 

Principle of Mt. Tipton Elementary School in Dolan. 

Ms. Warren provided many insights about what is 

going on in that school and what is planned. The 

STEM Fair (Science, Technology, Engineering and 

Math) was a hands-on learning experience for each 

class with a variety of displays. Twenty-three children 

from our area attend Mt. Tipton. SUPERVISOR JEAN 

Bishop discussed the Town Hall meeting on Water 

that did provide a lot of information on the water basin 

in Hualapai Valley ( Red Lake). Bob Brady, former 

Fire Chief gave a list of reasons why all property 

owners in Lake Mead City and Meadview should be 

annexing their property into the fire district. In case of 

a home fire, the monetary savings would more than 

off set the tax cost. Annexation, now, has been 

simplified. If your property is on a public road, you can 

file a request to be annexed. Each request will be 

studied to be sure you are within a distance that the 

fire trucks could reach your home in time to save it. 

Call 564-2213 for a request form. THE DEC. program 

brought Todd Davison and Kevin Hardmann, Sheriff 

Deputies in charge of ERACE to present a power 

point on What, Why and How ERACE helps Mohave 

County. If you see illegal dump sites, take a GPS, or 

get a street address or cross streets, or a milepost 

location and call the Sheriff’s office to report the 

sighting. Dispatch will get your call to the Detective 

and/or the Investigator. They also reminded us that 

there are people out there who claim they will clean 

up your yard and haul your trash away. If you hire 

someone, get their name and license, ask for a 

receipt, and pay them half now, and half when they 

bring you a receipt from the landfill. A NEW COM 

Board was elected December. The following persons 

will hold the stated board seats. Suzann Newell-

President, Karen Stacey-Program Chairman, Kayla 

Crowe - Secretary, Tom O’Keeffe- Treasurer, Cindy 

Kehoe and Carol Keller will be hosts, Adrienne 

O’Keeffe and Jonathan Kiser-COM NEWS; Anthony 

Carter, Carl Stacy and Jan Beckett will fill positions as 

needed. THE JAN. 8th COM program will be about 

Health Providers here in Meadview and the KRMC 

Hospice. THE FEB. will be about those early days in 

Gold Basin and Lost Basin. Our meetings are open to 

all, no dues, no sign up sheet and each meeting starts 

with cookies and coffee at 9:45 . The meetings are the  

1st Thurs. of each month, except June, July and 

August. 
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EXPLORERS/OVER 

the HILL HIKERS 

By Suzann Newell 

The Explorers/Over the Hill Hikers must live especially blessed lives because not one of our planned 

trips or hikes had to be called off due to bad weather. Fog settled down early in the morning on two 

of the trips, but lifted and the weather was perfect. Fifteen drove to Page to go with Navajo guides 

through Antelope Canyon. Nick Schmidt took some fantastic photos. Five hikers started up to the 

Castle, just below the Grand Wash Cliffs. Two made it to that interesting rock. Nine hiked up to Twin 

Springs in the Mt. Nutt Wilderness Area. The road to the Wilderness Area was the hard part. Vern 

Farris led a small group to some Indian Roasting Pits along the base of the Grand Wash Cliffs. 

Seventeen huffed and puffed their way up Fox Canyon. It was a surprise to see the road washed out 

to a 5 foot drop off, and the wash had been widened with the flash floods that had rolled down the 

mountains. The house sized rocks were still in place but the slots between them were now filled with 

tree limbs, roots and gravel. This fairly easy hike became a really good test for our hiking skills. 

Next, was the drive to the Meadview Outlook. That trail had been badly washed and the Stair Steps 

were now a conglomeration of rearranged boulders. Once on top two wash crossings became a bit 

of a problem, but daredevil drivers overcame the problems and we picnicked at the Overlook. Four 

jeeps and six quads made the drive down the Grapevines Wash and picnicked at the Rafters Ramp. 

Some hiked the trail to the Pearce Ferry Rapids which are still roaring and boiling. That trail is a 

good gentle path and the view at the end is surprising. Since it is close to home, take your visitors to 

see our rapids that eat boats. 

Our annual Christmas Dinner is always well attended. Please join us at our regular meetings the 2
nd

 

Wednesday of each month at 6:30 p.m., in the MCA Auditorium. 

ANTELOPE CANYON PHOTOS BY NICK SCHMIDT 
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MEADVIEW COMMUNITY CHURCH 

This is our regular schedule of services:          

Sunday: Sunday School at 9:45 a.m. and Morning 

Worship at 10:45 a.m. with the observance of holy 

communion the first Sunday of each month.  

Wednesday: Midweek Bible Study & Pray Service 

at 6:30 p.m.                 

Friday: Choir Practice at 6:00 p.m.            

Men’s Breakfast will take place on Tuesday, 

January 13th’ and Tuesday February 10th at 8:00 

a.m. in our fellowship hall.                                            

Our monthly potluck lunch follows the morning 

worship service on the 3rd Sunday of each month. 

These will be: January 18th and February 15th.       

MEADVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH  

 www.meadviewbaptist.com           

564-2341                Pastor Dale -  Cell: 480-688-1945 

   

 

 

      

EXCITING news for the Meadview Baptist Church 

as they will be adding Pastor Ric Smith as Associate 

Pastor. Pastor Ric will be leading the church in the 

areas of discipleship, outreach and administration. He 

will also be leading the Thursday evening Bible Study 

and prayer meeting, at 5:00 p.m., at the church. 

PASTOR Ric and his wife, Liz, are originally from 

Michigan and his family have been long time friends 

with the new Nurse Practitioner at the KRMC Clinic in 

Meadview.                   

PASTOR Dale will be continuing as the Senior 

Pastor of the church with his primary responsibility 

being the Sunday Preaching Pastor along with some 

Pastoral care.            

MONDAYS: Woman’s Bible Study @ 10 a.m. the 1st 

and 3rd Mon. each month. TUESDAYS: Prayer 

Cottage @ 2 p.m. THURSDAYS: Red, White & Blue 

Quilters meet @ 10 a.m. the 3rd and 4th Thurs. each 

month. FOR MORE INFO. PLEASE CALL US! 

LIBRARY NEWS 

By Chris Selinsky 

 Happy New Year! The Friends of the Meadview 

Library will meet on January 16th at 10:00 a.m. and this 

is when our dues are paid. We welcome new members. 

It only costs $3 for a single membership or $5 for a 

family. We have a great time so please visit or join us. 

Soon we should be seeing some progress on our 

meeting room. The MCA approved our plans and bids 

are out for the construction of the building. The book 

discussion was cancelled in December but we will 

discuss the Reluctant Tuscan by Phil Doran after the 

Friends’ meeting.     

 In February before Valentine’s Day we will have 

the “Sweet Treat Festival”. Look for future 

advertisements about this. Every month there is a 

program for children and young adults which is 

sponsored by the Kingman Library District and it is held 

in Meadview. Please look for future advertisements or 

you can go online and look at Mohave Library District 

website. We thank everyone for your support and 

donations which helps promote literacy and education 

for everyone. The Meadview Library hours are: 

Tuesday, 10 a.m. -  5 p.m., Thursday, 11 a.m. -  6 p.m. 

and Saturday, 10 a.m. -  4 p.m. Looking for a place to worship? 

Look no further. Whether you’re 

new or a long-time resident, the 

Meadview Baptist Church family is 

waiting to welcome you.  

We want all of our friends and    

neighbors to know that they are 

always welcome to worship with us 

at Meadview Community Church.        

Pastor John Mulvihill           

564-2411 
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GREETINGS FROM THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

 

As we come to the end of another year, and beginning a new one, we would like to acknowledge 

the people who have made our service to you, not only a pleasure, but who have created the 

smooth operation that we have strived toward, and now enjoy. Without their loyalty, hard work, 

and commitment, the MCA would not have become stronger, not only now, but also, in the future. 

Frist, our wonderful volunteers, headed by Nancy Stone and assisted by Terrie King, Pam & 

Chuck Steffen, Joyce Fischer and Linda Barney & grandson Patrick. They have brought you a 

variety of monthly pot lucks. Each month they have managed to come up with a different theme 

to keep each occasion interesting and tasty. They have gone the extra mile with the delicious 

treats for the 4
th
 of July Ice Cream Social, the goodies and gifts at the Halloween Trunk or Treat, 

the amazing Thanksgiving Feast (serving approximately 120 people), and now we are looking 

forward to the January Brunch. We can’t count how many hours of free time they have donated to 

the MCA. 

Darrell, Larry and Steve, our maintenance and security personnel, are always ready to assist us 

in any way that is needed to “get the job done.” They work hard to keep our facilities “spotless” 

and “safe.” They are available for any and every extra task required. Never a word of complaint 

or excuse, no matter how inconvenient, our requests may be. 

Lastly, our office staff, Edie and Diane. They have pulled us out of every conceivable “bump in 

the road.” Every minute during their day, they help our members AND us with each request; no 

matter how unreasonable or disruptive it may be to their duties. They have come up with new 

ideas and suggestions that have created the smoothest running office we have ever envisioned. 

All these amazing people deserve our deepest appreciation. A “Thank You” doesn’t seem to be 

enough, but we want you, our members, and each of them to know just how we do appreciate 

their loyalty, hard work and their contributions to our organization. 

 

Your Board of Governors 

        

Frank Eakins, President 

Kent Barney, Treasurer 

Ray Stone, Architectural 

Helene Williams, Consultant  

Ron King, Vice President 

Cloyd Moody, Asst. Treasurer 

Joy Luke, Secretary 
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Meadview Civic Association 

P.O. 217 

Meadview, AZ 86444 

MEADVIEW CIVIC ASSOCIATION, INC. 

NAME:        DATE:  

LOT #S:    

ADDRESS & PHONE NUMBER UPDATE! 

MAILING ADDRESS: 

CITY, STATE & ZIP CODE: 

PHONE #: 

ALT. PHONE #: 

 We need all of you photographers to send in your recent pictures of the wildlife,      

         landscapes or just random things you see in our beautiful community.    

    We would like to use more recent pictures on the front page of the Monitor.                                        

 If you have any pictures of events involving any of the groups supported by the        

       MCA please feel free to send those in as well.    

                     THANK YOU!                

Edie, Editor 

PICTURES WANTED 


